MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, June 1, 2017
State Police Academy
Meriden, Connecticut
Members Present:
Glenda Armstrong (by written proxy), Peter Brown, Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Danielle Forko (by written proxy), Ebony Gladding, Amy Giovannucci (by written proxy), Asia Hutchins (by written proxy), Tonya Lewis (by written proxy), Polly Marston (for Joette Katz), Keith Martin, Patrick Mickens, Patrick O’Hara (by written proxy), Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo, Silvia Rodriguez (by written proxy), Nieka Thompson, Tiffany Wynn (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
DebraLee Hovey, Kevin Kane
Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM
Minutes of the May 4, 2017 Meeting (I)
The meeting was called to order at 2:41 p.m.  The minutes of the May 4, 2017 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Update on the Second Chance Community Supervision Project (II)
Ms. Valerie LaMotte summarized the progress on the Second Chance Community Supervision Project including information on the four grants for Community Connector Organizations.  There are four grants to serve high and very high risk juvenile offenders who live in Bridgeport (Lifebridge Community Services, Inc.), Hartford (Catholic Charities, Inc.), New Haven (Youth Continuum, Inc.) and Waterbury (Connecticut Junior Republic, Inc.)—one grant per location.  Training for coaches employed by the Community Connector Organizations will take place July 5, 6 and 7 and again September 6, 7 and 8.  These trained coaches will work in the community with “natural influencers” of the juveniles.  The model for the project has been clarified and referrals will begin in August.
Action on Support to the JJAC Request for Proposals (III)

Ms. LaMotte presented information on uses of the funds under the current contract OPM has with Civics First, Inc.  This includes monitoring for compliance with federal mandates, training facilities and materials, and special projects.  She explained the current contract would be ending December 31, 2017.  The JJAC approved developing an RFP to select a contractor and continue this process.
Update on the Fourth Study of Disproportionate Minority Contact (DMC) and Discussion of the Development of Recommendations for Actions (IV)
Ms. LaMotte distributed a summary of the preliminary findings of the study and members discussed possible recommendations.  The Subcommittee on DMC will meet in July and twice in August to prepare recommendations for action at the JJAC September meeting.
Other Business (V)
The meeting was adjourned at 4:32 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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